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Preface

A list of acceptable medical reasons for supplementation was originally developed by WHO and
UNICEF as an annex to the Baby-friendly Hospital Initiative (BFHI) package of tools in 1992.

WHO and UNICEF agreed to update the list of medical reasons given that new scientific evidence had
emerged since 1992, and that the BFHI package of tools was also being updated. The process was led
by the departments of Child and Adolescent Health and Development (CAH) and Nutrition for Health
and Development (NHD). In 2005, an updated draft list was shared with reviewers of the BFHI
materials, and in September 2007 WHO invited a group of experts from a variety of fields and all
WHO Regions to participate in a virtual network to review the draft list. The draft list was shared with
all the experts who agreed to participate. Subsequent drafts were prepared based on three inter-related
processes: a) several rounds of comments made by experts; b) a compilation of current and relevant
WHO technical reviews and guidelines (see list of references); and ¢) comments from other WHO
departments (Making Pregnancy Safer, Mental Health and Substance Abuse, and Essential Medicines)
in general and for specific issues or queries raised by experts.

Technical reviews or guidelines were not available from WHO for a limited number of topics. In those
cases, evidence was identified in consultation with the corresponding WHO department or the external
experts in the specific area. In particular, the following additional evidence sources were used:

-The Drugs and Lactation Database (LactMed) hosted by the United States National Library of
Medicine, which is a peer-reviewed and fully referenced database of drugs to which breastfeeding
mothers may be exposed.

-The National Clinical Guidelines for the management of drug use during pregnancy, birth and the
early development years of the newborn, review done by the New South Wales Department of Health,
Australia, 2006.

The resulting final list was shared with external and internal reviewers for their agreement and is
presented in this document.

The list of acceptable medical reasons for temporary or long-term use of breast-milk substitutes is
made available both as an independent tool for health professionals working with mothers and
newborn infants, and as part of the BFHI package. It is expected to be updated by 2012.
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